
Davis	High	Community	Council	Minutes	
March	1,	2017	

	
	
	
Attendees: Richard Swanson, Cerissa Thompson, Bradley Chapple, Gregg Laub, Dianna Barton, Alan 
Porter, Ryan Wilko, Kim Humpherys, Corinne Barney, Barbara Hartman, Dorothy Watkins, Andrea 
Richards, Jono Rees (student), and Darron Coray (teacher). 
 
Gregg Laub welcomed the Council. Minutes from February’s meeting were reviewed and a motion to 
approve them was made by Andrea Richards. Richard Swanson seconded the motion. 
 
Jono Reese gave an update of the various activities the student leaders are involved in and working 
on: Boys and Girls Basketball, and the “Extra Dance” or “The Dance That Has Been Added Back” that 
will have a thrift shop theme. March will also be the month for 2017-2018 SBO Elections. 
 
Richard Swanson reviewed the budget.  

• There needs to be monies added back into the Trust Land’s Funds account for $38K, half of a 
Special Ed Productivity ($30K) and Class Size Reduction ($8K). 

• Note that the Classroom Sound Systems ($9K) and Foreign Language Books ($2500) were 
approved on 2/1/17 and added to the budget 

• YTD spending = Funding increase of $68K with carryover >$100K 
It is important that those funds are spent before July 1, 2017. 

-    Mr. Swanson will contact the Math, English and Science department heads to see    
     what their immediate needs are. 
- Action item: Follow up on April 12th, before the District Planning Meeting. 

 
Discussion about the ACT Prep program at Davis was discussed. On the ACT website, there are 
training ideas and suggestions for integrating ACT prep into curriculum. It was decided that a small 
committee, consisting of an administrator/Bradley Chapple, counselor/Alan Porter, and parent/Gregg 
Laub, would meet to consider possibilities for the 2017-18 school year. 
 
At the close of the meeting, Mr. Swanson announced that he had been appointed by the District to be 
the principal for the new high school in Farmington. The Council was saddened by the news. We 
appreciate all that Mr. Swanson has contributed to the Davis High and will miss his positive influence 
and leadership. 
 
Kimmy Humpherys motioned to adjourn the meeting. Dianna Barton seconded the motion. 
 
 


